                                     

 On the Baloži JSC share repurchase proposal and its effect on future activities of the company 

The Board of joint-stock company Baloži hereby wishes to notify that proposal No. 3-01/09 was received on 12th January 2009 from Mr M. Miķelsons, authorised representative of joint-stock company Pindstrup Mosebrug A/S, a shareholder of joint-stock company Baloži, whereby he informed that Pindstrup Mosebrug A/S, shareholder of the joint-stock company, has made a mandatory share repurchase proposal pursuant to the provisions of Section 66.1.2 of the Financial Instruments Market Act of the Republic of Latvia at the regular shareholder meeting of Baloži JSC held on 9th December 2008.  Moreover, the offerer stated that on 9th January 2009 the Financial and Capital Market Commission passed Resolution No. 1 whereby permission was granted for the Baloži JSC share repurchase proposal to be made. 


In view of the foregoing and pursuant to the provisions of Section 77 of the Financial Instruments Market Act we hereby inform of the opinion of the Board of the company regarding the share repurchase proposal and its effect on activities of the company.

  
The objective of the offerer is to continue and expand commercial activity with respect to the production of peat, in particular of milled peat.  The special-purpose company plans to continue work in the Lauga bog, including launching a narrow-gauge railway in the Lauga bog, which will facilitate the process of production of peat, and to invest LVL 30,000.00 in the project. No employees of the special-purpose company will be dismissed as a result of withdrawing the shares from public circulation.

Thus it is to be concluded that there will be no significant changes in joint-stock company Baloži in connection with the share repurchase proposal.

Zd. Buholcs

Member of the Board

Joint-stock company Baloži

PAGE  

